
From: Anderson, Gary <GAnderson@oepp.sc.gov>
To: Erwin, Charles <CErwin@oepp.sc.gov>
CC: Baker, Josh <JoshBaker@gov.sc.gov>

Soura, Christian <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov>
Johnson, Albin <AJohnson@oepp.sc.gov>

Date: 4/7/2014 3:57:52 PM
Subject: RE: VPN Access

Chuck,
 
Josh Baker and Christian Soura must be able to VPN with full access to their shared folders.
 
Check their state issued computers to ensure when they VPN they have full access to their shared folders/files.
 
If they can’t access their shared folders/files give them access to their personal computers and work the issue on their 
state computers.
 
Thank you,
 
Gary
 
From: Erwin, Charles 

Sent: Monday, April 07, 2014 3:50 PM

To: Baker, Josh

Cc: Anderson, Gary

Subject: RE: VPN Access
 
Josh,
Sorry for the delay I was in  a meeting that just let out.
As far as accessing your files once the vpn is connected your shared mappings should work, however I have seen 
cases where there was some exceptions but you can always use UNC paths such as \\ecoss1\
Or \\10.91.10.12\
 
Then you can drill down to your locations
 
If you have any problems email me.
 

From: Baker, Josh 

Sent: Monday, April 7, 2014 2:26 PM

To: Erwin, Charles

Subject: RE: VPN Access
 
Chuck –
 
There are two computers that will be used to access:
 

1.      Josh Baker Dell Latitude E6520, Serial Number 4QZXDV1
2.      Josh Baker Lenovo Ideapad U530 Touch QB07315837

 
I’ll have Christian send you his information shortly.
 
Thanks,
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Josh
 
From: Erwin, Charles 

Sent: Sunday, April 06, 2014 4:05 PM

To: Baker, Josh

Cc: Pitts, Ted; Anderson, Gary

Subject: RE: VPN Access
 
Josh,
I’ll be glad to provide the access profile to anyone that has a state issue computer/laptop and needs to access the 
network,  in fact I have issued over 14 requests so far.
One of our main concern is that we can no longer allow personal computers/laptops or devices to access the 
network. This my standing orders from Gary.
 
If you can just verify your state issued model and serial number of all who need access so I can record them I will 
promptly send you the access profile.
 
Sincerely,
Chuck Erwin
 
 
 

From: Baker, Josh 

Sent: Sunday, April 6, 2014 2:59 PM

To: Erwin, Charles

Cc: Pitts, Ted; Anderson, Gary

Subject: VPN Access
 
Chuck,
 
I hope the weekend is treating you well; I wanted to touch base with you on VPN access.  
 
I had a brief conversation with Gary on Friday about the need to maintain access for certain ECOS staff that access the 
network at odd hours, mostly myself and Christian Soura; Ted Pitts is aware of the issue as well if you and Gary have 
concerns.  I understand the merits of limiting the dissemination of access profiles, and am happy to work with Ted and Gary 
to limit access to appropriate staff with the understanding that sensitive files will not be distributed further.  However, given 
the nature of our schedules, particularly during the Executive Budget process, denying access altogether is not a workable 
option.  Given that OEPP executed this change prior to putting an alternative into place, the need to resolve this issue is 
immediate.  
 
Accordingly, I am requesting that you send the token to Christian and I so that network access can be restored.  We're both 
familiar with the process of importing the new token and using the VPN.  In the interest of time, I have copied both Ted and 
Gary on this email.  Thank you in advance for your prompt attention to this matter.
 
Best,
 
Joshua Baker


